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Draft Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees – Special Meeting June 27, 2013 – 7:10PM

Brookline, NH

Present:     Helen Ballou 


Ed Cook (at 7:30) 

John Lindgren
 
                  Louise Price                                 Steve Russo                      
Myra Emmons, Director 
PUBLIC SESSION:
Helen motioned to appoint Louise as Chair pro tem; John seconded; motion passed unanimously.
Old Business:
Minutes:
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of June 4, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Nonpublic Session of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of June 4, 2013 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Nonpublic Session of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of June 20, 2013 as written.  Motion passed unanimously.
Upon motion by Helen, seconded by John, it was moved to unseal this paragraph from the minutes of the Nonpublic Session of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of June 4, 2013:  “Myra stated that she would like to hire a Page for the summer to help out.  The summer Page would be paid out of funds allocated to hire substitutes.  John motioned to allow Myra to hire a summer page to work 8 hours a week at $ 9.00 an hour for 8 weeks.  Louise seconded; voted unanimously.”  Motion passed unanimously.
[Ed arrived and assumed the Chairmanship of the meeting]
Open House:

The date of the upcoming Open House was changed to November 2nd so that it will not conflict with other activities in town.  A new raffle idea was discussed: letting the raffle winner ring the bell in the Library’s bell tower.
Computers:

Because Windows XP will not be supported by Microsoft after this year, Myra was directed to include in next year’s budget five computers at a price of $ 1,100 and adding 5% for expected cost increases = $ 1,155 per computer.  The computers to be purchased will be replacing the Board treasurer’s computer, the Children’s Librarian’s computer, the Director’s computer, the ILL computer, and one of the Circulation Desk’s computers.

Ed motioned to purchase one computer at Sequoya’s quoted price of $ 1,023.29 + installation cost (minus the recommended UPS) from Sequoya.  Helen seconded; voted unanimously.  This computer replaces the nonfunctioning Assistant Director’s computer.
Building Maintenance:

The carpeting was cleaned.
The septic tank was pumped out.  The smell has disappeared from the Library.

Policy Manual Review:
Myra presented two new policies.  

John motioned to accept as amended the new ILL Policy.  Ed seconded; approved unanimously.
John moved to accept as read the Appeal Policy for Revocation of Library Privileges.  Ed seconded; approved unanimously.
Helen requested that the Library abolish fines.  It was decided that this issue will be discussed at a future time. 
Long Range Goals:
1.  The Board should approach the Facilities Committee about the need for a new Library building.

2. There should be a study of personnel needs.  Should we include in the budget request a full-time Children’s Librarian or Assistant Director?  A study should be made of libraries in other towns our size to see how their personnel levels and positions compare with our Library’s.

3.  The 2014 Budget.

4.  The Director’s Performance Review and Contract Renewal

Immediate Staffing Needs:
Myra expressed her concern that the Library was entering one of the busiest times of the year for the Children’s Department without a Children’s Librarian.

John moved to authorize Myra to hire a person or persons to work as temporary Children’s Librarian for up to 20 hrs/wk on average at the existing Children’s Librarian rate, pending a background check, this temporary person or persons to serve until the Children’s Librarian position is filled on a permanent basis.  Helen seconded; approved unanimously.
Myra will approach some former employees and local School Librarians, etc., to see if they will work some hours this summer to help the Library with its personnel shortage.

Helen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:07; Ed seconded.  Voted unanimously.

The next regular meeting of the Board will be Tuesday September 3rd at 7PM.
Submitted, 


Steve Russo
